
 

BLOXHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

  

Date of Parish Council Meeting 
 

Wednesday 20th Feb 2019 

Agenda Item Number 
 

Item 9(ii) 

Author 
 

Jenny Yates 

Title of Report 
 

Meeting with Deputy Head Warriner School, school parking 

Summary 
  

The Warriner School has been approached by John Wyatt with a proposal to 
rent or lease to the school part of the land at his facility on Ells Lane. The land 
would be used for parking during the drop off and pick up times for the 
school. 
Following the view of the Parish Council that this would not necessarily be a 
viable solution then discussions need to take place with the Warriner School 
to establish what other solutions could be put forward. There is at present no 
land on the school site available to accommodate any extra parking. The 
Compound Area at present being used by the builder, may have provided a 
solution, but there were concerns that this area may be required to be 
returned to grassland once the build was completed, under a previous 
approval, if not it seemed that the school may require the hard standing of 
pupils.  
It was suggested that discussion with OCC Highways or Locality, and 
Councillor Kieron Mallon should take place to assess if there could be any 
provision sought under Infrastructure funding. If the PC were to undertake a 
traffic/air pollution survey, then would it be possible to add to any potential 
brief, the issue of parking at both the Warriner and Primary School. The 
school could potentially carry out surveys of how their children travelled to 
school and seek parental involvement in how to seek a viable solution.  

Recommendation 
 

Note the report. When drawing up the brief for a traffic/ Air pollution survey 
to include the parking for both the Primary and Warriner School. 

Reasons for the Recommendation 
 

Safety of children attending the village schools. Alleviation of the existing 
Parking problems  

Impact on Budget Cost of survey already in the budget 

Risks 
 
 

The possibility of an accident especially if children continue to cross the A361 
at the junction of Bloxham Grove Road to get to the cars parked on Ells Lane. 

 Background Continual complaints of inappropriate parking on the side roads surrounding 
the Warriner School. Concerns regarding the inappropriate and on occasions 
hazardous parking of vehicles on Ells Lane, Junction of the A361 and Bloxham 
Grove Road. 

Supporting documents; advice, 
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